
 
 
 

 
 

Office of the Brooklyn Borough President 
 
 
August 19, 2008 
 
Commissioner Janette Sadik-Khan 
New York City Department of Transportation 
40 Worth Street 
New York, NY 10013 
 
Dear Commissioner Sadik-Khan: 
 
I have learned that the Moore Street Market Merchants’ Association (Association) is 
applying to the New York City (NYC) Plaza Program to transform the streetscape 
surrounding their market, La Marqueta, into a festive retail and recreational experience.  The 
NYC Plaza Program is a perfect match for the Association who after 40 years in operation 
continues to boost the local economy with entrepreneurs that reflect the local ethnic diversity 
in the neighborhood. 
 
This is a critically important time for the Association who has been seeking support from the 
City of New York for many years.  Recently, the Brooklyn Economic Development 
Corporation (BEDC) was designated as the new manager of the Moore Street Market 
Merchants’ Association.  Also, Project for Public Spaces (PPS) is consulting with the 
Association to preserve and enhance the economic opportunities to local entrepreneurs.  
Adding the NYC Plaza Program will help to cement their role in the community. 
 
I join with City Council Member Diana Reyna in calling for the development of a public 
plaza in East Williamsburg, which suffers from a lack of green open space.  La Marqueta 
offers the neighborhood a natural hub for recreation and shopping that attracts people from 
institutions like Boricua College, Bushwick-Hylan Houses, Woodhull Hospital and several 
public schools.  An investment in reshaping the streetscape near La Marqueta will alleviate 
pedestrian congestion and offer more incentive for economic development. 
 
There is new life at La Marqueta and the leadership of the Moore Street Market Merchants’ 
Association will guarantee the successful revamping of their public space adding to your 
successful program recipients.   
 
If you have any questions regarding my support for this application, please contact Mr. 
Carlos Menchaca, of my office, at (718) 802-4032.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Marty Markowitz  
 
MM/cm  
BBPO#:  2008-0728-002 
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Mr. Vaidila Kungys
NYC Department of Transportation
55 Water Street, 9tl'Floor
New York, NY 10041

Re: Plaza Program Application for Zion Triangle, Brooklyn - Pitkin Avenue BID

Dear Mr. Kungys,

I write to express my strong support for the Pitkin Avenue Business District's application to the
New York City Department of Transportation NYC Plaza Program to reinvigorate Zion Triangle
in the Brownsville section of Brooklyn.

The Department of Transportation's Plaza Program presents an incredible opportunity to reshape

this space to be an active element in the lives of the district's families. The community I have

been elected to represent, however, remains in dire need of more open, public space for its
residents - the 41't Council District has one of the lowest ratios of open space to residents in the
city.

Pitkin Avenue is a vibrant commercial corridor in the heart of the neighborhood, but there is very
little space for residents and visitors to rest and meet. Zton Triangle is one of these few public
places - but its prime location at the foot of Pitkin Avenue and its size give it potential to be so

much more.

I have the utmost confidence that the Pitkin Avenue Business Improvement District is capable of
administering this process to create a new, vibrant space fbr pedestrians, and to maintain the plaza

after its completion. To that end, I am committing $20,000 in discretionary funding for FY11 to
assist in this effort.

I urge the Department to Transportation to support the Pitkin Avenue Business Improvement
District's application for Zion Triangle. My office can be reached at any time to discuss my
support. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
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Council Member Darlene Mealy










